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Dear staff and parents/carers, 
 
Overnight on 28 May 2024, unexpected damage to a ceiling occurred in a classroom in 
Building A at Brisbane Water Secondary College Umina Campus. 
 
Loose material fell from a fracture in a panel of ceiling sheeting in that classroom.  
As a precaution following the incident, the room was immediately locked, and made 
inaccessible to students and staff.  
 
The following day the room was cleaned, repaired, and reopened for use. Following this 
incident the department inspected all other ceilings in the building as a precaution and found 
no other loose ceiling materials. 
 
Work to replace the ceiling in the affected classroom is being scheduled in the coming weeks, 
based on when registered contractors are available.   
 
During the ceiling replacement works the room will be cordoned off until all work is 
completed. 
 
The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 
 
If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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